
| NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

Muswellbrook South Public School 
Project update | August 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Investing in our schools 
 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

 
The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

 
Project overview 

 
We are bringing you a major upgrade of the Muswellbrook South Public School to support the growing needs of the 
local community. The project will deliver: 

 
▪ 13 new permanent learning spaces 
▪ 12 upgraded permanent learning spaces 
▪ upgraded administration building 
▪ major upgrades to existing permanent learning spaces. 

 
Progress summary 

 
The project is in the design phase, with the concept design now finished, artist impressions of the design are included 
in this update. FK Gardiner & Sons has been appointed as the contractor to deliver the project. The contractor will 
work with the project team to further develop the designs ahead of submitting the development application in late 
2021. 
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Next Steps 

The project team will continue to develop the schematic designs for the Muswellbrook Public School upgrade. A 
Development Application (DA) will be lodged with Muswellbrook Shire Council in late 2021 to seek development 
consent for the new building. Prior to the DA lodgement, further information will be provided to the school and local 
community for feedback. 

 
After the DA is lodged, Council will place it on public exhibition and advise nearby property owners and residents. 

 
Early works are expected to start in late 2021. Works will include site preparation and minor upgrades to the existing 
learning spaces. 

 
Main works will start following approval of the DA. Works will include construction of a new building which will provide 
13 new learning spaces and upgrades to the administration building and additional existing learning spaces. 

For the latest information, visit the project webpage 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/m/muswellbrook-south-public-school-upgrade.html 

 

Artist impression of the new buildings 
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